Stateline 4-H Club Reporter’s Report
October 2022

Let the new year begin! October starts the new year for Stateline 4-H Club
members. We started the month out by celebrating National 4-H Week which was
October 2-8. Our club made promotional bags for the South Barber K-6 grades and
members talked to each class discussing his/her projects, offices held & judging teams
they are on. Members also wore green or a 4-H shirt as well. Officer training was held
on October 8 at 9am at Medicine Lodge HS. The majority of our officers were able to
attend and learned the importance of their office and what duties they are responsible
for. On October 16, Grace Bible Fellowship allowed Stateline 4-H to attend church for
4-H Sunday observation. Our monthly meeting was held following church service at the
Kiowa Park. In old business, we finalized all plans and activities for our Fall 4-H
Promotion booth for Kiowa Fall Festival. In new business, items discussed were the
Achievement Banquet and Food Drive for the Hardtner Food Bank. Our food drive will
be November 1-18 and boxes will be put out at Kiowa Prescription Plus and the
Hardtner Library. In announcements, members were reminded that the enrollment
deadline to be able to participate at the Barber County Fair is December 1, 2022. To
finish the month, we had a 4-H promotion booth at Kiowa Fall Fest. We handed out
more than 50 Halloween safety tips, glow sticks and candy to all kids that played our
games. Stay well, stay safe and 4-H on!

Sincerely,

Callen Corr
Stateline 4-H Reporter
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